
 

Croydon Camera Club Newsletter – 10 May 2020 

Club Matters 

My thanks go to Paul and Frank for their presentations at last week’s meeting about the recent club 

trip to Skye.  It was good to be reminded of the opportunities which await once the Coronavirus 

restrictions are behind us.  Even if, during one of the wettest winters on record, the weather proved 

largely uncooperative on this occasion.  Despite the conditions, those on the trip managed to come 

away with some excellent images showing what the location has to offer.  Well done, everyone. 

Club Matters 

An Evening with David Keith Jones – 13 May 2020 

The second of our lecturers from beyond the South-East of England, David will take us on a journey 

first to Italy and, after the break, to Kenya where we will meet the nomadic tribes who live there.  

Unlike some travelogues which we see, David is a professional photographer who has an extensive 

knowledge of both countries and lived in Africa for a number of years.  His books, “Faces of Kenya” 

and “Shepherds of the Desert”, were published by Hamish Hamilton and went to several editions. 

https://www.davidkeithjones.co.uk/section791327_665740.html 

For the evening, we will be joined by a number of guests who will mainly be members of Lichfield 

Camera Club, which is David’s own club.  It is a chance to meet fellow photographers from other 

parts of the country and I am sure that everyone will make them welcome. 

DPI Competition 5th Round – 20 May 2020 

We complete this season’s DPI competition, with PhotoEntry now open for entries.  Note that to 

allow time for the judge to preview the images, the closing date is slightly earlier than usual, being 

midnight on Saturday 16 May.  The additional time is needed to allow the judge to preview the 

entries on a calibrated monitor ahead of the competition.  This has become our usual practice to 

ensure assessment of images is not affected by any variation introduced by the use of 

videoconferencing. 

The judge will be Cherry Larcombe, who is making her first “visit” to our club. 

Links for PhotoEntry and Instructions 

https://compent.photoentry.uk/compent/ 

http://croydoncameraclub.org.uk/WebSiteArchive/PhotoEntryGuidance.pdf 
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